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Meeting of Audit and Risk Assurance Committee
10 am on 4 February 2020

Older People’s Commissioner for Wales office


Present:

Steve Harford (Chair)
Phil Davy
Julia Evans

In attendance:

Heléna Herklots, Older People’s Commissioner for Wales
Kate Holliday, Head of Finance and Resources
Sue Hayward, Secretariat

Deloitte LLP

Ian Howse

Wales Audit Office

Anthony Veale
Helen Goddard

Apologies: 

Steve Milsom, Committee Member
Kelly Davies, Chief Operating Officer


1 Introductions – Helen Goddard was welcomed to the meeting and introductions were made.

a) Register of Interests – there were none to note since the last meeting.

b) Advice provided to the Commissioner or her staff – there was nothing to note since the last meeting.

2 Minutes of the last meeting (November 2019) and matters arising
The minutes of the meeting held on 7 November 2019 were accepted as an accurate record.

Matters Arising

Public Accounts Committee – WAO confirmed that they are not aware that any other relevant organisations have been called before this Committee.

3 Internal Audit – Deloitte

Financial Services and Civil Service Pension Arrangements

The Committee was pleased to note that this Audit was given Substantial rating.  Following discussion, the Payroll Policy will be checked to ensure that it includes reference to the fact that while Audit & Risk Assurance Committee members are not employees of the Commissioner, they are paid through the Commissioner’s payroll.

Corporate Governance and Risk Management

Deloitte confirmed that this Audit Review was given a Substantial rating with no recommendations.

The Committee was pleased to note the Substantial rating given to this report, giving them the assurance of the good governance structures that are in place.

The Commissioner confirmed that work projects are discussed individually by the Business Management Team and reference to this will now be included in the Risk Management Policy.  It was also agreed to include that the Business Management Team undertake a regular PESTLE exercise against the Risk Registers.

Thanks were given to the team at Deloitte for the work they have done.

4 External Audit – Wales Audit Office
External Audit Strategy for 2020/21

WAO confirmed that, as agreed, this will now be presented at the April Committee meeting.

The rationale for the changes within in WAO Audit team were explained and it was confirmed that there will be no impact on the effectiveness and appropriateness of WAO’s work for the Commissioner.
As this is the last meeting that Anthony Veale will attend, thanks were given to him and Julie Rees for all their help, advice and support.  The Committee looks forward to working with Helen Goddard.

5 2019-20 Quarter 3 Governance Report

Governance Report
An overview was given regarding this report and it was confirmed that there were no ongoing concerns.

Organisational Health
An overview was given regarding this report.

It was confirmed that a new role of Advice and Support Casework Officer is being advertised due to the increase in, and complexity of, the Commissioner’s casework.

In answer to a query it was confirmed that an Introduction to Gerontology training session is being held for all staff this week.

Balanced Scorecard
In response to a question it was confirmed that the next Cyber Security Essential Test is due to take place in March and will be reported on in the April meeting.

Finance Report
The Committee discussed the highlighted key risks regarding

· The Commissioner’s medium-term finance plan
· The proposed amendment to the Government of Wales Act 2006.

DOA (Wales) 03-19 Scrutiny of Accounts – the contents of this letter from Welsh Government were noted.

Work Programme Risk Register 
An overview was given, and it was confirmed that there was nothing substantial to bring to the Committee’s attention.

6 Strategic Risk Register

Each risk was discussed individually and agreed by the Committee.

It was confirmed that each risk within this Register is discussed monthly by the Business Management Team, including the rationale for any change in the likelihood of risk.

7 Annual Review of Key Policies

Travel and Subsistence Policy

Following discussion, it was agreed to clarify within the policy that 

· Staff are not allowed to claim back any gratuity paid for journeys by taxi
· Compensation for delayed travel is applied for
· In order to claim for business mileage, staff must have business cover within their car insurance policy.

Gifts and Hospitality Policy

Following discussion, it was agreed to update the reporting form in line with the policy.

8 Commissioner’s Expenses – this register was noted.

9 Gifts and Hospitality Register – the contents of this register were noted.  

The register will be updated in line with the updated policy.

10 Any other Business – In response to a question an update was given regarding the WGSB Finance group.

11 Review of Meeting

The Committee were pleased to note the substantial assurance for both Internal audits and thanks were given to the staff involved.  These Audits also gave the Committee the assurance that the Commissioner’s procedures and systems are working as they should.

As this is Sue Hayward’s last meeting before her retirement, she was thanked for all her work and support to the Committee over the past 12 years.

12 Date and time of next meeting – 10 am, 28 April 2020
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